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Pet Products Get the Tech Treatment (by Steve Mollman, CNN, condensed)

Upcoming Meetings
The next meeting of the DKC membership 
will take place on Monday, January 18, 
2010.  Do plan to attend and bring a dish 
for our potluck dinner.

Dinner will be served at 7:00 pm.  Bring 
a friend at 7:00 and furry friends are 
welcome at 7:30 pm.

Program:   Andy Hartman, AKC Agility 
Chair, will discuss the changes to the 
AKC agility program and the new class 
(Time2Beat).

(December 17, 2009)  Gadgets are not soft 
and cuddly, and there are no downloadable 
upgrades for slobbering mutts. But with 
enthusiasm for pets growing unabated, 
and technology digging ever deeper into 
our lives, the two seemingly unrelated 
worlds increasingly touch.

In the US, total spending on pet products 
topped $43 billion last year, according to 
the American Pet Products Association. 
It projects the figure will be about $45.4 
billion for this year (that's bigger than the 
GDP of Kenya.)

But where technology excels is in 
addressing the two big worries of pet 
ownership: fear and guilt. Most owners 
dread the day their pet gets lost. Enter 
GPS pet tracking, offered by companies 
like Zoombak, Garmin, and Positioning 
Animals Worldwide.

This summer the latter launched the 
SpotLight GPS pet locater, which fits on 
a collar. If you lose your pet, you can not 
only check Google Maps to see where it 
is, but get turn-by-turn updated directions 
on your phone. You can also get email 
alerts whenever your pet strays outside a 
safety zone that you designate.

Meanwhile the Micro ID Rescue Collar 
contains a tiny USB flash drive that 
somebody who's found a lost pet can plug 
into a computer to find care instructions 
and the owner's contact details.

But for many pet owners, fear is 
outweighed by guilt about not giving pets 
enough company and attention.

The Talk to Me Treatball has them in 
mind. Released this year, it records and 
plays voice messages from the owner 
and dispenses treats at random when it's 
rolled around, so a pet presumably feels 
reassured when alone.

An iPhone app called Pet Acoustics, from 
a company of the same name, plays music 
customized to the hearing sensitivities of 
dogs, cats, or horses. Online reviewers 

describe leaving the music on at homes 
when pets are alone, or using it during car 
trips to soothe canine nerves. Released in 
October, the app has been downloaded in 
more than a dozen countries.

Another aspect of owning pets is wishing 
you could know what they think, or what 
they do when you're gone. Addressing 
the former desire is the Bowlingual Voice 
communicator.

With this, a handheld unit wirelessly 
linked to a microphone on the dog's collar 
translates each bark into one of six canine 
emotions, which it reads aloud. Not 
everyone agrees it works as advertised, 
but Japanese toy maker Takara Tomy 
claims there is solid science behind it.

Many owners want to see what their pets 
get up to when they're gone, so webcams 
come to mind. 

HighlightCam, launched this year, 
condenses video down to the highlights, 
like when Rover opens the fridge for 
the turkey leftovers. Users can get email 
alerts and then go online to see what just 
happened.

Catching Rover in the act is fun, but "it's 
sometimes recommended by dog trainers 
for diagnosing things such as separation 
anxiety," points out Boutelle at Dogtec.
[Full article here:  http://www.cnn.com/2009/
TECH/12/14/pet.technology.presents/index.
html?iref=allsearch]



all stewarded in rally.  Jodi and Lois stewarded at both trials.  
Betty Henderson, Lois Miller, Judy Cosler, Yvonne Millspaugh, 
Jack Sappenfield, Anne Standen, Bonnie Nichols, Debbie 
Kodros, Sally Glei, Jan Barnett, Emmy Wolters, Jane Birch, Patty 
Thomas, John Hicks, Dana Pritchett, Lois Schultz, Brona Hicks, 
Emilie Beglane, and George Beglane were obedience stewards.  
It’s great that we have so many members, both those who 
are experienced stewards and able to teach others and those 
willing to step up and learn, to make the trials run smoothly and 
on time.  Judges are always complimentary of our stewards.

Dick and Susan Cicone, Scott Wells, Vicki Barringer, Helen 
Sanderford, Martha Ann and Jeff Traylor, and Cathie and Mark 
Fogel all helped in the kitchen.  Everyone was always smiling 
and cheerful in the kitchen; I went to just hang out at the 
opening a few times.

Dana Mackonis, Terry Murphy, Cindy Owens, Marcia Stedman, 
Terri Toohil, Eileen Bassett, Michelle Lennon, Irena Pulkstenis, 
Lisa Roberts, Martha Ann Traylor, Cathie Fogel, Nicki Camerra, 
Sharon Pitz, Laura Boyce, and Diane Divine all brought wonderful 
food (or donated funds to buy food) to feed the crowds, who 
were very hungry at times.  Everything I tried was wonderful, 
how nice to have good, hot food available at all times.

 Wednesday night, George and Emilie Beglane, Dana Pritchett, 
Peggy Schmidt, and Roger and Nancy Akers all came to remove 
all the equipment from the building.   Roger came early and 
loaded a lot of it in his horse trailer before we got there, but 
we still had plenty to put in the shed.  We might have been able 
to have the trials without this, but it wouldn’t have looked as 
nice and would have been even more crowded.  This is another 
behind-the-scenes job that people don’t see but is vital since 
our space is limited.

Friday afternoon, Cathy Wells, Lisa Roberts, Liz Rende, Roger 
and Nancy Akers, Kim Tyndall, George Beglane, and Joyce 
McHenry spent the afternoon setting up the building. 

Sunday night, Dana Pritchett, 
Sharon Pitz, Lisa Roberts, 
Joyce McHenry, George and 
Emilie Beglane, and Roger and 
Nancy Akers helped clean up 
and unload the shed and horse 
trailer to put everything back.  
This is yet one more behind-
the-scenes job, but it’s also at 
the end of 3 long days when 
everyone is tired, but nobody 
was grumpy and just pitched 
in to get it done. 

And of course, Karen and 
Ian Stewart were there as 
professional photographers.  

The December obedience and rally trials are over for another 
year.  We really could not do the trials without the help of so 
many people.  Thank you all so much for your help!

 I hope I have the names of everyone that helped.  If I missed 
you, please let me know so I can thank you.  Everything was 
appreciated, and if I missed a name it’s not deliberate.

Starting with 
the committee 
chairs, Tracy 
Fletcher was 
secretary for all 
the trials.   He 
was not only 
at the show 
working from 
before each 

trial started until after it was over, but put in many, many hours 
before the trials taking entries, entering them in the database, 
sending out confirmations, sending refunds to those who 
didn’t get in, preparing the catalogs and getting them printed, 
and who knows what else.

Kim Tyndall did the rally trophies and Lisa Roberts and Nancy 
Akers did the obedience trophies.  Did you all see the trophy 
table?  It was really impressive and we got tons of compliments.  
They also put together nice goodie bags for the Novice A 
exhibitors in rally and obedience, and other goodie bags for all 
the workers.  

 Sally Ridge was Chief Ring Steward for obedience again and had 
stewards well organized and in place.   It went very smoothly 
and the judges were very complimentary.

  Roger Akers was in charge of equipment and grounds.   He 
made sure all the equipment was in good condition and even 
repaired broken ring gating.  He brought his horse trailer again 
to store equipment in.

 Certainly not last, Liz Rende and Cathy Wells made sure there 
was plenty of wonderful food available at all times.  Exhibitors 
and judges kept complimenting us on the food.  Everything I 
had was really good, and this is not something that’s available 
at many trials.  They put in many hours at the trials and also 
beforehand.

Of course, most of the committee chairs had many people 
assisting them.

 Peggy Schmidt, Maggie Lutz, Lorri Givens, Laura Ann Welch, 
and Lois Schultz all helped in transporting judges and getting 
them fed.   Most people never saw them, but they were 
providing an invaluable service behind the scenes.

Thomas Givens, Laura Boyce, Jodi La Bombard, Sue Ivy, Lois 
Schultz, Joe Haggerty, Susan Baldridge, and Helen Sanderford 
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Deborah Davis, not a club member, donated 4 copies of her 
new book, Making Scents of Tracking, for use as prizes and 
workers raffle items.  

Wellness donated hundreds of bags of their dog and cat jerky 
treats for prizes.  The cat treats are identical to the dog treats 
but in smaller pieces—great for training treats!

There were 
other unseen 
jobs that got 
done, like 
arranging for 
the cleaning 
people to come 
early, that the 
Beglanes took 
care of. 

Thank you all for all your hard work for the club over the 
weekend.   The show really wouldn’t go on without you all 
being willing to pitch in and make it happen.   Thanks, and I 
hope you’ll do it again next year!

	 -- Jan Gray, Show Chair

It’s so nice 
to have 
photograph-
ers at an 
obedience and 
rally trial to 
begin with, but 
people can see 
the photos of 
their dog on 
the computer, 

order what they want, and even order the photos on a variety 
of objects before leaving the show! 

Lisa, Nancy, and Kim did an awesome job with the trophies, 
but they were able to do it because club members stepped 
up and donated money to cover the cost of the prizes.   Jan 
Barnett, Sally Glei, Ellen Beasley, Eileen Bassett, Anne Standen, 
Nancy Akers, and Lisa Roberts sponsored obedience classes.  
Kathy Small made a donation for High Combined on Saturday.  
Bonnie Nichols, Debbie Kodros, Jodi and Terry La Bombard, Terri 
Toohil, Laura Boyce, Michelle Lennon, Mary Florence, Debbie 
Kodros, Jill Kaplan, Maria Walker, and Liz Rende all sponsored 
rally classes.  Chris Elliott, Dick and Susan Cicone, Julie Kaplan, 
Wanda Moriarty, and Bonnie Nichols made donations to buy 
goodies for the Novice A bags (what a special, nice touch to 
make exhibitors feel welcome!).  Brona Hicks, John and Paulette 
Hicks, Carol Collins, Emmy Wolters, Jan Barnett, and Jan Gray 
donated special breed prizes in obedience.   
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Roasted Red Pepper Potato Soup     (Dana Mackonis)	 Servings:  6-8
   From Simply Recipes (http://simplyrecipes.com)

•	 2 large red bell peppers	 •	 3 cloves garlic
•	 3 large russet potatoes, 	 •	 2 qt chicken (or vegetable) stock  

peeled and quartered (about 5 cups)	 •	 1 cup hot milk or cream
• 1 medium yellow onion, 	 •	 1/4 cup butter (1/2 a stick) 

peeled and diced (about 1 cup)	 •	 Cayenne, salt and pepper to taste

•	 Roast the red bell peppers until blackened on all sides. (Use a grill, cooktop gas 
burner, or oven broiler.) Place the blackened pepper in a bag, close, and steam the 
pepper for 10-15 minutes, or until the skin feels like it can easily be slipped off. Re-
move from the bag, peel off the blackened skin, remove the seeds. Cut into strips.

•	 Place pepper, potatoes, garlic, and onion in a large soup pot and add stock. Cook 
over medium-high heat until potatoes are soft.

•	 Add hot milk (or cream) and butter. Purée in a blender or food processor until very 
smooth. Add cayenne, salt and pepper to taste.

Many thanks to Karen and Ian Stewart for providing 
the photographs for this article.  More photographs 
and information are available on their website at:

www.stewarteventimages.com 

Recipe Corner

Who doesn’t like to EAT?!?!  We had 
so many good dishes from the recent 
Rally/Obedience Show, and I’d like 
to feature them for awhile.    Many 
thanks to those of you who have 
sent in your recipes--if yours isn’t in 
this issue, it will be coming up.  If you  
haven’t sent yours... please??  

Who knows?   Maybe the DKC 
Cookbook will be born at some 
point.

Please send to me at msmillerunc@
gmail.com.

Thanks for your input.

	 -- Cathy Wells

Recipes from the December Rally/Obedience Show
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New “Members”More Recipes

Macaroni with Ham & Cheese     (Eileen Bassett)   	 Servings:  6-8

•	 1/2 lb elbow macaroni 	 •	 1 TBSP flour 
(about 2 cups)	 •	 2 cups milk

•	 Salt to taste	 •	 1/8 TSP nutmeg
•	 3/4 lb cut up cooked ham (2 cups)	 •	 1/2 cup chopped onion
•	 2 cups sliced mushrooms	 •	 cayenne pepper
•	 8 oz sharp cheddar cheese	 •	 1 cup heavy  cream
•	 3 TBSP butter	 •	  Parmesan cheese

•	 Cook macaroni and spread in a greased 9”x 12”  inch pan.
•	 In a saucepan melt 2 TBSP butter and add flour; then add the milk, cheese, 
nutmeg, salt, and pepper to taste.

•	 In a skillet melt the remaining butter. Saute the onions and mushrooms, then 
add the ham, cheese sauce, cayenne, and cream.

•	 Pour over the macaroni and sprinkle the parmesan cheese over the top.
•	 Bake in a 400˚ oven until bubbly and the cheese browns.
	           (Can be made in advance and kept in the refrigerator  or freezer.)

Tibetan Terrier Kha-Ling’s Pretty as a 
Picture, “Monet,” has joined Magic 
and me in North Durham. Monet is six 
months old. She was bred by Lisa and 
Scott Hethcox in Altoona, Alabama 
(that’s right! I’d never heard of Altoona, 
AL either; neither has Expedia!). Terri 
Toohil was so very nice to take the two-
day trip with me – looooooong days! 
And quite a series of adventures on the 
return trip! 

Monet has settled in quite nicely (we 
only arrived home on December 30, 
very late!) and she and Magic have 
chase-a-thons a couple of times a day, 
until Magic is dog-tired!

Monet has my Magic’s markings (except 
for Mag’s acquired grey) plus white 
where the “paint brush” lightly swiped 
her nose and around her neck with 
“paint.” And, she has that wonderful, 
silky TT puppy coat! 

Monet’s breeder plans on showing her 
in conformation (Yikes! I’ll have to keep 
her groomed!) and I will work with her 
in Rally and Obedience. TTs are not 
often seen in the obedience ring, but I 
hope to develop better attention with 
her than I did with my first two!

Triple Chocolate Chunk Cookies     (Nicki Camerra)   	
 
•	 2 sticks of butter, softened	 •	 1 cup flour
•	 1 cup dark brown sugar	 •	 1 cup whole wheat flour
•	 1/2 cup white sugar	 •	 1/2 c unsweetened cocoa powder
•	 2 eggs	 •	 1 c semi-sweet chocolate chips
•	 1 tablespoon vanilla	 •	 1 cup milk chocolate chips
•	 1/2 cup canola oil	 •	 1 cup walnuts
 

Mix together butter and sugars with electric mixer. Add in oil, eggs and vanilla and 
mix until smooth. Blend together dry ingredients- add slowly to the butter/sugar 
mixture using the electric mixer. Add in chocolate chips and nuts. Roll into balls and 
flatten slightly with your palm. Bake at 350˚ oven for 12-15 minutes. Cookies should 
still be soft in the middle. 

	 --Judy Cosler

More recipes from December’s Rally/Obedience Show...

They crossed a Collie and a Lhasa Apso. 
The new breed is a Collapso, a dog 
that folds up for easy transport.

They crossed a Spitz and a Chow-Chow. 
The new breed is a Spitz-Chow, a dog 
that throws up a lot.

They crossed a Pekingese and a Lhasa 
Apso. The new breed is a Peekasso, 
an abstract dog.

They crossed a Irish Water Spaniel and 
a English Springer Spaniel. The new 
breed is a Irish Spring-er, a dog fresh 
and clean.

They crossed a Newfoundland and a 
Basset Hound. The new breed is a 
Newfound Asset Hound, a dog   for 
financial advisors.

They crossed a Malamute and a Pointer. 
The new breed is a Moot Point, 
owned by.... oh, well, it doesn't really 
matter.

They crossed a Collie and a Malamute. 
The new breed is a Commute, a dog 
that travels to work.

They crossed a Kerry Blue Terrier with 
a Skye Terrier. The new breed is the 
Blue Skye, a dog for visionaries.

Tucker’s Dog Jokes

Have you heard about the new dog cross-breeds?



The AKC Delegates’ Meeting was held December 14-15 2009, 
in Long Beach, CA.

The Obedience/Rally/Agility Committee discussed allowing deaf 
dogs to compete in Companion Events.  Other organizations 
do allow for deaf dogs to compete, however, at present, the 
AKC does not. The Dalmatian Club is vehemently opposed to a 
change.  Consideration might be given to age-related deafness 
in Veteran Classes.   

Several Obedience Regulation changes became effective 
January 1, 2010.   These are posted on the AKC website,and 
include allowing clubs to host two obedience trials on the same 
day, obedience teamwork a non-regular class, and allowing 
competitors to move from A to B class if entered incorrectly.  
On July 1, 2010, the new optional titling class, Beginner Novice, 
will be available.  Questions arose about order of judging. Titling 
classes can be held in any order. Non-regular classes must 
follow the titling classes unless a separate ring is available

Mixed Breeds will be able to compete at stand-alone events on 
April 1, 2010.  Currently there are 1395 mixed breed dogs on 
the listing and 504 events have been approved.  Information is 
being printed on the back of the entry form with instructions 
for mixed breed dogs on how to enter.   Judges can refuse to 
judge mixed breed classes, so clubs need to be aware of judge’s 
position before they are hired.

Graduate Novice and Open classes are pulling larger entries 
than originally anticipated so it would be worthwhile for clubs 
to offer these to exhibitors.  Also, the Wild-card classes seem to 
be treated by exhibitors as a Match Show.  Obedience entries, 
in general, seem to have stabilized over the past year. 

Agility Advisory Committee recommendations are currently 
being written up and hopefully will be brought before the 
Board of Directors in February. 

The Delegates’ Forum and meeting allowed for presentations 
by candidates for the upcoming Board of Director positions. 
Vote on the candidates will be at the AKC annual meeting 
in March. Candidates for election: Dr. Carman L. Battaglia, 
German Shepherd Dog Cub of America; Dr. J. Charles Garvin, 
Marion Ohio Kennel Club; Steven D. Gladstone, Reno Kennel 
Club; Dr. William R. Newman, Mastiff Club of American Kennel 
Club; Patricia C. Scully, Obedience Training Club of Hawaii.

The Chairman and President’s Report discussed the extremely 
successful Meet the Breed event in NYC with 36,000 attendees, 
and the AKC/Eukanuba event, which hosted 133 supported 
and/or regional specialties.  

November year-to-date compared to August 2008 financial 
highlights:

•	 Operating revenues down 9% or $5.8 million
•	 Operating expenses down 7% or $4 million

•	 Investment gain of $9 million, up 18% compared with a loss 
of $17 million

•	 Total revenue from registrations down $3.7 million or 13%
•	 Revenue from pedigrees down $927K
•	 Revenue from publications down $500
•	 Revenue from royalties down $658K

Proposed amendments voted and adopted by the delegates:

•	 Chapter 3, Section 8 of Rules Applying to Dog Shows – 
Dog Show Classifications: brings the Bred-by-Exhibitor 
requirements in line with all other regular classes as defined 
by Chapter 11, Section 1 of these rules. 

•	 Chapter 3, Section 1 of Beagle Field Trial Rules and Standard 
Procedures for Brace, Small Pack and Small Pack Option 
Field Trial and Two Couple Pack Hunting Tests: grants license 
status to events held by Beagle Field Trial Federations. 

•	 Chapter 9, Section 1 of Beagle Field Trial Rules and Standard 
Procedures for Brace, Small Pack and Small Pack Option Field 
Trials and Two Couple Pack Hunting Tests: allows a Field Trial 
Committee the option of combining the small Beagle Field 
Trial Class (13”) with the 15” class from the same gender. 

•	 Chapter 3, Sections 1 and 15, of Rules Applying to Dog 
Shows – Dog Show Classifications: allows for awarding Grand 
Championship points to Best of Breed or Best of Variety of 
Breed, Best of Opposite Sex to Best of Breed or Best of Variety 
of Breed, Select Dog, and Select Bitch; Chapter 16, Sections 
1-7 of Rules Applying to Dog Shows – Championship and (a 
new) Grand Championship Awards allows for the creation 
of awards for the above listed titles.  This amendment was 
modified to allow spayed and/or neutered dogs to be eligible 
to compete for Grand Championship points. (Dogs will be 
able to earn Grand Championship points effective after the 
point schedule change in May of 2010.)

Proposed amendments to be voted at the next delegates’ 
meeting:

•	 Chapter 10, Section 1-6, or Rules applying to Dog Shows—
Duties and Responsibilities of Show Veterinarians: updates 
the requirements for show veterinarians to better 
accommodate on-call veterinarians and to require clubs to 
inform them of their duties; Chapter 15, Section 1, of Rules 
Applying to Dog shows—Protests Against Dogs: includes the 
event committee in the process of removing dogs from the 
show, to eliminate the requirement of a form, and to assign 
the fiscal responsibility for veterinary expenses. 

•	 Chapter 11, Section 6 of Rules Applying to Dog Shows—
Dog Show Entries, Conditions of Dog Affecting Eligibility:  
eliminates the use of telegrams to change or cancel entries 
as telegrams are now obsolete.

The next Delegates’ Meeting is the annual meeting and election 
of Board of Director Members to be held in Newark, NJ, March 
8-9, 2010.

	 -- Linda Wozniak 
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Agility Classes 
	 Lisa Roberts

Agility Trials 
	 Tracy Fletcher

Breeder Referral 
	 Nancy Adams

CGC Program/Maintenance  
     (outside) 
	 George Beglane

Cheer 
	 Carolyn Wolfe

Conformation Classes 
	 Nancy Adams

Dog Legislation 
	 Jan Gray, Linda Wozniak

Education 
	 Kirk Ridge

Fall Show 
	 Cathy Rubens

Legislative Liaison/Tail Waggers 
	 Joanne Harrar

Librarian/Recycling 
	 Denise McDonald

Membership 
	 Terri Toohil

Newsletter 
	 Cathy Wells

Obedience Classes 
	 Mary Florence

Obedience Equipment/Yard Sale 
	 Sharon Pitz

Obedience Trial 
	 Jan Gray

Rentals (building/land) 
     /Show & Go 
	 Dana Pritchett

Social 
	 Jeanne Stringall

Spring Show 
	 Connie Howard

Tracking 
	 Jack Sappenfield

Mark Your Calendars

Committee Chairs
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President 
	 George Beglane

Vice President 
	 Dee Wallis

Treasurer 
	 Roger Akers

Corresponding Secretary 
	 Ann Carter

Recording Secretary 
	 Peggy Schmidt

Conformation Classes 
	 Nancy Adams

Director 
	 Lisa Roberts

Director 
	 Thomas Givens

Director 
	 Terri Toohil

Director 
	 Jan Gray

AKC Delegate 
	 Linda Wozniak

Membership 
	 Terri Toohil

DKC Officers Volunteer Opportunities!

The DKC will be having a TDX test on February 20-21 at 
Quail Roost Farm in Rougemont. Needed are tracklayers 
and  cross-tracklayers; if you can volunteer, please contact 
Jack Sappenfield by email (wymars@msn.com) or call 
919.598.5318.  Happy tracking!

I need a few good people to chair committees for the 
Durham KC Fall show Sept 4, 2010, and many more to 
aid as volunteers. We want to get more people involved 
and train individuals, so please do not hesitate because 
you don't know what is involved. We will make sure you 
have the necessary training and support. I want to break 
down the duties as much as possible, so many hands make 
the load lighter!   Please email Cathy Rubens (cathy@
silverhillrottweilers.com) or call 919.362.4738

The Canine Good Citizen Test will be administered 
on Saturday, January 23, 2010, at the DKC Building.  
Registration is from 9:30-11:00am, and testing begins at 
9:30am.  The cost is $5.00/dog.   Volunteers will be needed!  
Contact George Beglane at beglane@mindspring.com.

January 16-17, 2010
DKC Building, Guess Road

Debbie Gross Saunders Seminar

January 23, 2010
DKC Building, Guess Road

CGC Test

February 13-14, 2010
Quail Roost

TDX Test
Jack Sappenfield 919.598.5318 

February 20-21, 2010
DKC Building, Guess Road
Laura Romanik Seminar

March 13-15, 2010
DKC Building, Guess Road

Brenda Aloff Seminars

April 23-25, 2010
Harris Road, Rougement

Spring Agility Trials

Three new Candidate 
Memberships will be read in at 
the January meeting: Bill & Susan 
Hargrove, Joseph & Elizabeth 
Sweeney, and Laura Thomas.

Candidate Members

Full information is on the DKC website and in the lobby of 
the building.

January: Debbie Gross Saunders is doing a workshop on 
strengthening and conditioning dogs for performance and 
the breed ring, based on the conformation of the individual 
dog, plus exercises to help prevent injuries to your dog.  
Debbie is a licensed physical therapist.  Readers of Clean 
Run are familiar with her articles.

March: There are 2 seminars with Brenda Aloff.   If you 
missed her the last time she was here, you don't want to 
miss these popular seminars.   On the weekend she will 
cover canine body language, behavior, get connected 
exercises for drivey dogs to preserve speed and drive 
but improve compliance, reactivity and the competition 
dog, why tense dogs do not work well and how tension 
contributes to reactivity, and much more.   On Monday 
there will be a separate workshop on aggression.

May: Carol Pernicka will be back for another tracking 
seminar, this time focusing on TDX but people and dogs at 
all levels are welcome.

June: Celeste Meade is back, this time with a focus on 
Open and Utility.

July: Chris Zink will be back.   Please see the flyer for 
information on this one.

As always, DKC members can take a 15% discount if you've 
done at least 2 services.  The discount must be taken at the 
time of registration, and you must write your 2 services on 
your registration form.

Upcoming Seminars



AWARDS DINNER RESERVATION

Saturday, February 13, 2010

Durham Kennel Club Building
Doors Open 6:30p    Dinner at 7:00p

$25.00 per person

*********************************************************************************************************************

Dinner will be catered by Rick’s Diner again this year and will 
include a selection of beef, chicken and/or vegetarian entrees, 
choices of vegetables, bread, desserts, tea, and coffee.  

[No alcohol will be provided.]

Please reserve _________ places in the name(s) of:

	 	

	 	

Enclosed is a check in the amount of $_______
Make check payable to: 	 Durham Kennel Club

Mail check and reservation form to: 	 Roger Akers
	 9501 Rougemont Road
	 Bahama, NC  27503

Reservations due Friday February 5, 2010



Conformation Shows

SHOW REPORTS Please Note:  Only AKC wins with AKC titles are listed in show reports

Performance Shows (Agility, Field Trials, Herding, Lure Coursing, Obedience, Tracking, etc.)
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OWNER’S NAME
CALL 
NAME

BREED DATE SHOW CLASS Pt HIGHEST WIN SPECIAL MERIT

Lynn Reagan-Hull  Nick  Westie  10/9/09  Catonsville KC  Open Dog  1.  WD   

Lynn Reagan-Hull  Nick  Westie  10/11/09  Maryland KC  Open Dog  1.  WD   

Lynn Reagan-Hull  Nick  Westie  11/8/09 Furniture City KC  Open Dog  1.  WD/BOW   

Lynn Reagan-Hull  Nick  Westie  12/6/09 Forsyth KC  Open Dog  3.  WD/BOW  2nd Major!  

Susan & Dick Cicone, Judy 
Umeck, William Barnhouse 

Scout Chinese Crested 
Powderpuff 

12/06/09 Winston-Salem BBE 2 WD/BOW/BBE New Champion! 

Vern & Mary Bell Phallon Westie 12/5/09 Forsyth Kennel Club 9-12 Puppy Bitch 3 WB/BOS Major! 

OWNER’S NAME
CALL 
NAME

BREED DATE SHOW CLASS SCORE LEG PLACE TITLES & AWARDS

OBEDIENCE

Mary Florence Clara Clumber Spaniel 12/13/09 DKC Open A 191 1

Nicki Camerra Noah Mastiff 12/12/09 DKC Util A 191.5 2 3rd  

Nicki Camerra & Chris Elliott Faith Border Collie 12/5/09 Forsyth KC Nov B 199  1st HIT! 

“ “ “ 12/6/09 Forsyth KC Nov B 197  1st HIT! 

“ “ “ 12/12/09 DKC Nov B 199  1st HIT! 

“ “ “ 12/13/09 DKC Nov B 198  1st  

Sharon Pitz Glory Golden Retriever 12/6/09 Forsyth KC Open A 195 1 1st  

“ “ “ 12/12/09 DKC Open A 195 2 1st  

“ “ “ 12/13/09 DKC Open A 193.5+ 3 3rd CDX!

“ Electra “ 12/12/09 DKC Nov B 191 3  CD!

“ “ “ 12/13/09 DKC Nov B 195.5 4 3rd  

RALLY

Bonnie Nichols Bailey Toy Poodle 12/11/09 DKC Nov 85 2 

“ “ “ 12/12/09 DKC Nov 90 3  RN! 

Lois Miller Jennie Sealyham Terrier 11/13/09 Monroe KC Ex B/ Adv B  8   

“ “ “ 12/5/09 Forsyth KC Ex B/ Adv B  9   

“ “ “ 12/6/09 Forsyth KC Ex B/ Adv B 93/96 10 3rd/ 1st RAE! 
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OWNER’S NAME
CALL 
NAME

BREED DATE SHOW CLASS SCORE LEG PLACE TITLES & AWARDS

Mary Florence Magoo Clumber Spaniel 12/11/09 DKC Novice 100 2 1

“ “ “ 12/12/09 DKC Novice 98 3 2 RN!

Sharon Pitz Ahna Golden Retriever 12/5/09 Forsyth KC Nov B ? 1   

“ “ “ 12/11/09 DKC Nov B 94 2   

“ “ “ 12/12/09 DKC Nov B 96 3 3rd RN!

“ Electra “ 12/11/09 DKC Adv Q 99 3 1st  

“ “ “ 12/12/09 DKC Ex A 92 1 Q  

Susan & Dick Cicone & William 
Barnhouse 

Moby Chinese Crested 
Powderpuff 

12/05/09 Winston-Salem Ex A 85 1 1st   

“ “ “ 12/06/09 Winston-Salem Ex A 92 2   

Terri Toohil Sam BC 12/11/09 DKC Ex B 84 2

AGILITY

George & Emilie Beglane Abby Labrador 11/29/09 Danville Nov B JWW 90 1 1st  

“ Bentley “ 11/28/09 Danville Open STD P 100 1 1st  

“ “ “ 11/29/09 Danville Open STD P 100 2 1st  

Gillian Goodacre Jack Std Schnauzer 11/28/09 Danville Open JWW 91 1 3rd  

“ “ “ 11/28/09 Danville Open Std 95 1 1st  

“ “ “ 11/29/09 Danville Open JWW 100 2 1st  

Sharon Pitz Aurora Golden Retriever 11/22/09 Chatham  Nov Fast P 74 3 1st NFP!

“ “ “ 11/22/09 Chatham  Ex B Std P 100 1 2nd  

“ “ “ 11/22/09 Chatham  Ex B JWW P 100 1 1st  

“ “ “ 11/28/09 Danville  Ex B JWW P 100 2 1st  

“ “ “ 11/29/09 Danville Ex B Std P 100 2 1st  

“ Glory “ 11/28/09 Danville Nov Std P 90 1 1st  

“ “ “ 11/28/09 Danville  Nov JWW P 100 1 1st  

“ “ “ 11/29/09 Danville Nov Std P 94 2 1st  

“ “ “ 11/29/09 Danville Nov JWW P 90 2 1st  

Susan & Dick Cicone & William 
Barnhouse 

Moby Chinese Crested 
Powderpuff 

09/27/09 DKC Nov B Std 86 1 3rd   

HERDING

Terri Toohil (handled by 
R.Whorton)

Sam BC 12/05/09 Sanford HSBs 92.5 3 2nd HSBs!
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